

## OFFICE OF THE PLANNING BOARD

TOWN HALL, 511 MAIN STREET DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 (978) 649-4514 FAX (978) 649-8893 planning@dunstable-ma.gov

Planning Board Monday, October 1, 2012

Joan Simmons, member, was in attendance representing the Planning Board at 7:30pm. Members absent: Brett Rock, Joe VLcek, George Basbanes & Willard J. Goldthwaite Jr. Meeting held: At the Dunstable Town Hall, 511 Main Street, lower level

Robert Kennedy was in attendance for the Scenic Road Bylaw Hearings. Mr. Kennedy was told that due to a lack of quorum, the hearings were going to be opened and immediately continued until October 15<sup>th</sup>, at the same times as originally scheduled. He did not request written notification of this change.

Joan made the following announcement "This Planning Board meeting is convened solely for the purpose of opening and continuing the two scheduled Scenic Road hearings to Monday, October 15, 2012. Cirrone at 205 High Street will be at 7:30pm. Gallant at 140 High Street will be at 7:40pm."

Joan then deemed the meeting adjourned. The Secretary posted a notice on the door stating that the hearings were continued to October 15<sup>th</sup>.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Mann Secretary Dunstable Planning Board